Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

May 1982

Dear Members:

For those of you who haven't been to the Lake in May, we can report that the snow and the ice are gone. We had a great deal of snow but from what can be determined, it caused no damage to the camps.

Bob and Mary Martin report no break-ins on the East side of the Lake. We have not heard from "Rene" and Jean from the West side, but I think their report is positive as well. If your camp was burglarized this winter, please report it to a Director of the Association as soon as possible.

We plan to have a pot luck supper and business meeting at the West Glover Church on Saturday, July 15, 1982. The supper will start at 6:00 P.M. We encourage some of you who haven't attended in the past to come and get better acquainted with your fellow members.

We're pleased to report that the weed harvesting is starting to show results. Although we had a difficult time harvesting the weeds this past summer, due to weather conditions, the improvement in the Lake's environment is noticeable. This, combined with the improved manure management program by the concerned farmers around the Lake, has helped the Lake's chance of survival immeasurably.

Looking ahead to 1982, we need each of you to devote some time to the harvesting program. First and foremost, we need each of you to rake up the weeds that are cut by the machine operators. If they are allowed to decay in the Lake, we are no further ahead than if we had left them alone.

There are certain days during the summer when we need rakers to come to a specific place to help with the removal of several tons of debris. We will be calling on you at times to help - please volunteer ahead by contacting a Director or one of the machine operators. We won't ask for more than 2 or 3 hours of your labor.

It is quite easy to master the machine. Several members use a team approach - one operates the cutters while the other drives the machine. Contact Rene Monette or Leo Millette if you're interested.

We've been informed that Norma Mason, a long-time active supporter of the Association, has sold her property. She served as Secretary of the Association for several years. We'll miss her and we wish her well.

Finally, don't forget your financial commitment to the Association. Dues are \$10.00 per family and should be mailed to Mary Martin, Treasurer, Lake Parker Association, West Glover, Vermont 05875.

See you on the 15th of July!

Sincerely, Dale a. Bouten

Dale A. Boutin

Secretary